MILLBURY PLANNING BOARD
MINUTES
October 13, 2020

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Millbury Planning Board was held on Monday,

October 13, 2020 at 7:15 p.m. via remote participation via ZOOM video conferencing pursuant to
Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L.C.
30A, Section 18, and the Governor’s March 23, 2020 Order, as amended, imposing strict limitation on
the number of people that may gather in one place. The meeting was recorded and streamed by
Millbury Public Access Cable Television. This meeting was also available through Zoom.us/download.
Chairman Richard Gosselin presided.

Present; Rich Gosselin, Bruce DeVault, Mat Ashmankas
Absence: Terry Burke-Dotson, Paul Piktelis

7:05 p.m. Planning Board Alternate

Mary Krumsiek opened the joint meeting with the Planning Board, on roll call vote with Mary Krumsiek,
Katherine McKenna, Scott Despres, Christopher Naff and David Delaney, voting unanimously.

Chairman Gosselin stated that due to a project in which one Planning Board member needs to recuse
himself, they will need to appoint an alternate member to the Planning Board.

Mat Ashmankas recommended first Fran DeSimone and second Patricia Arp to serve as the Planning
Board Alternate. Bruce DeVault nominated Patricia Arp and second Fran DeSimone. Chairman Gosselin
recommended Fran DeSimone. The Planning Board voted 2-1 in support of Fran DeSimone.

Katherine McKenna made a motion to close the nominations, Scott Despres seconded, and on a roll call
vote with Mary Krumsiek, Katherine McKenna, Scott Despres, Christopher Naff and David Delaney,
voted unanimously.

Mat Ashmankas made a motion to close the nominations, Bruce DeVault seconded, and on a roll call
vote with Rich Gosselin, Mat Ashmankas and Bruce DeVault, voted unanimously.

On a roll call vote with Mat Ashmankas — Francis DeSimone; Bruce DeVaul: — Fran DeSimone; Chairman
Gosselin - Francis DeSimone, the following vote was approved unanimously for Francis DeSimone as the
Planning Board Alternate.

On a roll call vote with Selectmen Krumsiek — Francis DeSimone; Selectmen McKenna — Patricia Arp;
Selectmen Despres — Fran DeSimone; Selectman Naff — Patricia Arp; Selectman Delaney - Francis
DeSimone, the following vote was approved 3-2 for Francis DeSimone as the Planning Board Alternate.

Mat Ashmankas made a motion to close the joint meeting, seconded by Bruce DeVault and on a roll call
vote with Rich Gosselin, Mat Ashmankas, Bruce DeVault, Mary Krumsiek, Katherine McKenna, Scott
Despres, Christopher Naff and David Delaney in favor, the vote was approved unanimously.
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The joint meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Stephanie Collins

ATTEST:




